
Calvary Episcopal Church
Vestry Meeting Minutes

April 19, 2021

Clergy And Vestry Present or by Zoom Telecommunication:
Fr.J., Mother Nan, Zebbi Sampler, Emily Kanipe, Judy Garren, Jen Hall 
and Jimmie Hall.

Vestry Members Absent:
  Pat Galligan, Steve Rerych, Bob Robbins and Godfrey Soukup.

Also Present:
Ted Hill- Treasurer
Richard Ackman- Parish Coordinator

Fr. J. opened the meeting at 6:30 PM with a reading from Luke 12:13-21. 
Reflection and discussion on the reading followed.

Vestry minutes from March 15, 2021 were approved as written.

Treasurer’s report was accepted as presented.

Fr. J. reviewed the 2020 Parochial Report with the Vestry.  Discussion 
and questions followed the review.

At the request of Fr. J., Jen Hall moved and Judy Garren seconded the 
motion to accept the 2020 Parochial Report as presented. Motion 
Passed.

Fr. J. reviewed and led a discussion on the Faith X Survey taken by the 
Vestry and other members of the Parish.
Members of the Vestry engaged in an exercise to articulate the values 
of the parish.
More information and discussion will be held in the future.

Fr. J. discussed plans on resuming facility rentals and answered 
question raised at last months meeting.

 Charging for extra cleaning won’t be needed as our current 
cleaning procedures meet CDC guidelines.



 The Parish Insurance Agent was contacted about our liability if an 
event caused someone to become ill from COVID. The reply was it 
would be unlikely a facility could be held liable. 

It was suggested a clause be added to the Rental Agreement that 
Calvary isn’t responsible for any illness contacted while attending an 
event at Calvary.
The Rental Agreement will also be amended to state rentals will only 
be to organizations or individuals that fall under Calvary’s mission. 
Wording in the agreement will state Fletcher Parks and Recreation 
will be allowed to rent the Parish facility.
Rentals will resume once the staff is fully vaccinated which will occur 
around May 1, 2021.

At the request of Fr. J,. Zebbi Sampler moved and Jen Hall seconded 
the motion to resume facility rentals based on the information 
provided by Fr. J.. Motion Passed.

Around May 3, 2021 office volunteers will be able to return if they 
have been fully vaccinated. 
The outside door will remain locked. Visitors must wear a mask to 
enter the facility.

Worship services will remain at 30% capacity with 6 foot distancing 
until the Bishop notifies the Parish of a change.

The next step should be 50% capacity with 3 foot distancing.

The 8:00 AM service will return but no date set yet.

Fr. J. closed the meeting with prayer at 7:50 PM.

The meeting was adjourned until the next regular scheduled meeting 
on May 17, 2021.


